
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

As you know, the Government have released the new attendance guidelines 
for the coming year.  I sent a letter out at the end of last term but I will 
repost again today with the newsletter reminding you of the statutory duty 
to ensure children are in school everyday.  Children should not be off school 
for sore throats, the common cold etc.  I have also attached the NHS 
guidelines about periods of time at home will some illnesses.  Many allow 
children to be in school with antibiotics which we can give.  Please look out 
next week for the updated attendance policy which gives more details about 
consequences of poor attendance in school. If children are not in school, 
only a phone call to the school office will allow this to be coded correctly.   
 
You may have noticed our sensory garden has been developed over the 
summer holidays.  We are so excited to have more space for the children to 
play and explore.  We will be using lots of our lottery money this year with 
the children to plant and add more equipment in this area. 
 
We really want to invite you into school much more this year so you can see 
the wonderful learning that the children are completing and talk to you 
more on our whole school priorities.  On Tuesday 17th September you are 
invited to come into school to meet your child’s teacher and see their 
classroom environment.  This is an informal meet and greet but may offer 
the chance to ask any questions that you may have.  This will be straight 
after school until 4pm.  Before Christmas, we will also be inviting you in for 
some emotion coaching workshops, my happy mind workshops and online 
safety.  We hope that you will be able to join us for these.  
 
I have added all the new dates below that we have so far for the coming 
year.  Please take note of these.  Mrs Bannister will begin adding these to 
dojo notifications. 
 
A few reminders as we begin the new year: 

• Please be mindful of parking outside the school in this residential 
area.  Please do not pull up and drop off on the yellow lines, park 
across driveways or park on the nursery car park next door.  The 
children’s safety is paramount outside so please take care. 

• Morning snack should only consist of fruit or hot snack from school.  
Children can access fruit in school or they can have a hot snack 
purchased from the school kitchen.  Water in water bottles only 
too.  We are a healthy school and promote this with the children 
regularly. 

• No trainers to be worn on none normal inform days please.  
Earrings should be small studs only and not be in n PE days.  All hair 
should be tied up.  All of these things allow for the upmost safety of 
the children at all times. 
 

I think as a school we pride ourselves on good communication and our 
community feel.  Staff are very accessible and happy to speak to you, as I am, 
with any concerns or questions that you may have.  If you do have any 
concerns or questions please contact the class teacher in the first instance.  
If these concerns continue then please contact either Mrs Nicholson 
(assistant headteacher) or Miss Marsh (assistant headteacher) and then 
myself if these still cannot be resolved.  All staff can be contactable on class 
Dojo between 7am and 5pm Monday to Friday.  Please only contact staff 
outside of these hours if absolutely necessary.  Please also be reminded of 
the parent code of conduct policy when speaking with staff via messages or 
in person.  I have attached the link to this below. 
 
Mrs Jones x 
 

 
 

 
 
 

  

           



 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 



 


